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The Potomac Bay Estates Property Owners' Association Board of Directors met at 1:00 

PM at the home of Board President Jon Wergin. 

 

Meeting called to order at 1:10 PM. 

 

Board members present: 

Jon Wergin 

Tink Seymour  

Martha Hulse 

Joe Schlatter 

Lynn Bosmajian 

Frank Goyette 

Sallie Mullen (present by telephone) 

 

Property owners present: 

David Dudley 

 

Agenda: 

1. Review meeting with Attorney Carl Bowmer 

2. Develop plan for next steps re: beach project 

3. Consider plan for bylaws revision 

4. Review POA finances 

 

Treasurer Martha Hulse cautioned that as we discuss each item, we must ensure we 

consider budget impact.  

 

MEETING WITH ATTORNEY 

 

Jon Wergin summarized the meeting on Friday, 6 March, with Attorney Carl Bowmer: 

1. Per the bylaws, the POA has authority to sell easement(s) by simple majority 

vote.  Vote can be taken electronically (although our bylaws currently do not 

provide for electronic voting).  

2. Location of property line adjoining the easement along the causeway:  It appears 

our prop extends 60 feet beyond gate.  Recommend we get another survey using a 

surveyor that has not been used before. 

3. Rowe cannot claim adverse possession because we gave him permission to armor 

shoreline.   

4. If we decide to transfer easement to Rowe, Bowmer suggested we ask Rowe to 

draw up agreement; Bowmer will review. 

5. Financing project:  What do we do about people who either cannot or will not pay 

the assessment?   

a. Cannot pay:  We could set up fund to help out those who cannot pay. 

b. Will not pay:  This is the bigger problem.  Legal recourse is to put lien on 

property; they have 12 months to pay up; we have authority to foreclose. 
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Discussion centered on (1) need to revise bylaws to bring them in line with current 

Virginia Homeowners' Association statutes, and, (2) need for a survey to determine 

exactly what the easement(s) is/are involving the common area, the causeway, and lot 52. 

 

MOTION:  PBE POA will contract with a surveyor for purposes of surveying areas in 

dispute in the common area and associated easements. 

Motion was seconded.  Unanimous vote in favor of the motion. 

 

Martha Hulse and David Dudley stated they know of local surveyors whom they will 

contact about the project. 

 

PLAN FOR NEXT STEPS ON BEACH PROJECT 

 

Jon Wergin asked what else do we need to do prior to taking decision to community?  

Board discussed the question and decided we need to: 

 

1. Get proposal from Andy Cockrell because he suggested some alternatives to our 

first proposal.  

2. Beach committee obtained a proposal in early 2014 – Jon will contact that 

contractor and ask for an update to their original proposal. 

3. We should not start work on permits because permits are time-limited.  

4. After we have survey, we should take the survey to Rowe to ensure his offer is 

still valid.  

5. We should send out a packet to the membership before the annual meeting.  At 

annual meeting hold thorough discussion of options; vote after meeting either 

electronically or by mail. Contents of packet to members before annual meeting: 

a. Survey 

b. Rowe’s offer 

c. Details of project 

d. Summary of meeting with attorney 

e. Financing:  cost of project; Rowe contribution; POA contribution; assessment 

f. After meeting, send out ballots for vote before end June. 

 

Jon summarized the decisions reached at this meeting:  

 

1. Get survey of common area, road, easements. 

2. Contact Andy Cockrell and Earth Resources for updated estimates 

3. Distribute packet of information to membership 

4. Discuss alternatives at annual meeting. 

5. Vote after annual meeting (by mail, or, electronically) by end of June. 
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PLAN FOR BYLAWS REVISION 

 

Lynn Bosmajian agreed to head up committee to revise bylaws to bring them into 

compliance with current Virginia Homeowners' Association statute.  Committee to 

comprise one Board member, two non-member property owners. 

 

FINANCES 

 

Water system cost $10K from general fund.  While we cannot repay general fund from 

water fund, we may need to increase water fees in 1-2 years to cover potential costs 

associated with storage tank in water system.  Important that we keep general fund and 

water fund separate. 

 

Water capital fund must be funded to prepare for potential requirement that we add 

storage tanks.  Currently we are licensed for 36 connections; we have 35.  If we go over 

36 connections, we must re-apply to state for license and, at that point, they may require 

us to install storage tanks. 

 

Martha reviewed capital reserve analysis.  In order to bring capital reserve to level 

needed to replace or repair, we probably need to raise water fee and water connection fee.  

Martha will present capital reserve analysis to annual meeting. 

 

 

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:10 PM. 

 


